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1.	Call to Order

President Dan Mennenoh called the meeting to order at 2:03 p.m.

2.	Approval of Minutes

A motion was made and seconded to approve minutes of the Board as revised for the following meeting:

· June 22, 2017
· October 4, 2017

Motion carried.

3.	President’s Report 

President Dan Mennenoh welcomed the ALTA Board Governors and others, including ALTA Past President Diane Evans and incoming Board Governor Maureen Pfaff.

4.	New Business

A motion was made and seconded to approve the 2018 Budgets for ALTA, TAN, the ALTA Registry, and TIPAC as presented. 

	Motion carried.

A motion was made and seconded to approve the NTP Council for 2017-18.

	Motion carried.

A motion was made and seconded to appoint the CEO, COO, and Secretary.

	Motion carried.

A motion was made and seconded to approve the Talent Committee as a standing committee.

	Motion carried.

A motion was made and seconded to approve the Congressional Liaisons Committee as a standing committee.

	Motion carried.

A motion was made and seconded to approve the ALTA Registry Committee as a standing committee.

	Motion carried.

A motion was made and seconded to approve the ALTA Registry Customer License Agreement.

	Motion carried.

A motion was made and seconded to approve a revised ALTA Short Form Commitment and establish a decertification date for the 2006 Commitment and 2017 Short Form Commitment of 08-01-2018.

	Motion carried.

A motion was made and seconded to approve an open comment period for the discussion drafts of revised ALTA Owner’s and Loan Policies of Title Insurance.

	Motion carried.


5.	Abstracter and Title Insurance Agents Section Chair’s Report

Chair Cynthia Blair reported on the Section Goals for 2017. The Section would like to continue holding joint underwriter/agent section meetings at least once a year. The Section Executive Committee meets regularly and is working in alignment with the ALTA Strategic Priorities:

Best Practices: The Section survey showed lack of desire for a mentor program.

ALTA Registry: The project has launched and is being featured in a storefront style booth at ALTA ONE. 

HOP: The Section has achieved its goal of increasing the number of trainers (by 200 percent).

Talent: The Talent Committee will move forward with Agent representation.

TRID: Board Governor Cynthia Blair indicated that she’d experienced a demonstration of new collaboration software and that products are improving in the TRID support space.

Recording fees: In states where recording fee initiatives may be happening, it’s important for ALTA to reach out and help with state LTA outreach; staff can provide sample legislation,  one pagers, and update the Board’s slide deck with that information.

Claims: Working with the Underwriter Section to hold an annual joint claims meeting during ALTA Advocacy Summit.

The Section will meet on Friday during ALTA ONE and elect the slate of nominees.

6.	Title Insurance Underwriters Section Chair’s Report

Chair Mary O’Donnell reported on the Section Goals for 2017. The Section Executive Committee meets monthly and works on four priorities: HOP, our values, data collection, and GSEs.

HOP: Underwriters intend to drive participation in the 2018 training events.

Our Values: The section is excited about the prospect of promoting the Our Values program.

GSE Engagement: Work continues to track and review of GSE reform proposals

Data Collection: Working with the Abstracters and Title Insurance Agents Section to hold an annual joint claims meeting during ALTA Advocacy Summit.

The Section will meet on Friday during ALTA ONE and elect the slate of nominees.

7.	Best Practices Task Force Report

ALTA Immediate Past President and Best Practices Task Force Chair John Hollenbeck reported on 2017 accomplishments for the Best Practices program, including launching the online FAQs and updating the representation letter.

The next priority for Best Practices will be education and training. A webinar series is possible with recordings available in an online library.

8.	Title Action Network

Chair Charlie Gray reported on the thousands of actions taken by TAN members and the thousands of actions taken.  On wire fraud along, more than 2,000 letters were send to legislators via the TAN program.  TAN continues to enjoy a remarkable open rate on alerts: 10.2% as compared to the 1% industry average.

TAN promotional videos are in development and should be available in 2018.

9.	Congressional Liaisons

Chair John Voso praised Director of Grassroots and State Government AffairsElizabeth Blosser for her contributions to the program.  Voso reported on the program’s growth

The Congressional Liaisons team has surveyed more than 500 ALTA Members to discover their relationships with legislators, regulators, and governors.  

10.	TIPAC

Chair David Townsend reported that TIPAC is setting records.  For the first time, more than 1,000 contributors have contributed to TIPAC; total contributions stand at $589,712.  The 2017 goal of $625,000 will likely be reached. The TIPAC Education Fund goal was $130,000, which has been exceeded.

11.	Homebuyer Outreach Program

Board Governor Dan Wold reported that sales of ALTA Prints have been booming, in particular the Wire Fraud rack card.  Revenue exceeds $10,000.

The HOP Box will be reconfigured later this year and additional videos will be rolled out.

2018 HOP Leader Trainings will be held in February, April, and June.

12.	Strategic Priorities

President-elect Steve Day reported on the Strategic Priorities identified by the Board for focus in 2018:

1. Best Practices (and ALTA Registry)
2. Talent Focus and Business Basics
3. Customer Experience (and HOP)
4. Information Security
5. Forum for Innovation
6.  Our Values

13.	Association Report

CEO Michelle Korsmo shared the Warren Buffet quote, “Someone is sitting in the shade today because someone planted a tree a long time ago.”  Now is the time for ALTA to be planting trees and preparing to provide shade for the future of the industry. Relationships with customers at all levels will be critical and we can do much today.

The business of the Association is going very well. As of today, ALTA has a record 6,345 members including more than 1,000 new members. 2017 is the 8th consecutive year of record membership. The Policy Forms License program compliance stands at 76% for 2017.

The current “universe” of title agents is just over 20,000 and ALTA expects one of the benefits of the ALTA Registry to be an improvement of the ALTA database of title professionals.

2017 financial projections are $9.4M in income and $9.2M in expenses. ALTA’s general approach is to spend the year’s revenue in the current year – providing a return on investment for members in the year when dues are paid.

14.	Government Affairs

ALTA Vice President of Government & Regulatory Affairs Justin Ailes introduced several policy topics which became the subject of a wide-ranging conversation:

· TRID.  Board Governor Dan Wold discussed current state of CFPB and the recently introduced HB 3978 (TRID Improvement Act) to address the issues with title insurance premium disclosures.
· Tax Reform and impact on Real Estate.
· Wire Fraud.
· New Mexico lands near Indian pueblos.
· Closing Instructions. Working Group Co-chairs Jim Lamphere & Kate Steineman discussed efforts to coordinate with the MISMO working group on the same topic to coordinate a standard structure format for closing instructions without standardizing the actual instructions.

15.	Strategic Conversation

The Board engaged in a broad and open conversation about Online Notary and innovations in settlement.  Generally, we could be looking for legislation/regulation which is safe for consumers, provides reliable constructive notice, and is technology neutral.

[bookmark: _GoBack]16.	The meeting was adjourned at 4:50 p.m.

